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The Newsletter of Peterborough Art Society

May 2017.
Dear Member,

It is that time again to tell you about the hard work of two committee members. Kate and Carole who have been working together on two exhibitions at the same time.

First Kate has been working with the Key Theatre to sort out days and times for the exhibition, this was hard work fitting in around the Key Theatre because of holidays and training. This made it very difficult to get final dates. Carole had the job of sorting out the new forms and keeping up with the date changes. Our own exhibition at St Johns church also needed forms and dates sending out at the same time. I am delighted how well both have coped. 

I have seemed to have very little time for drawing for myself. I did find some time to start a drawing of fruit.  As it’s my challenge, I thought I should have a go.

Here’s looking forward to two great exhibitions.

Our Programme Officer’s and Vice Chairman’s pieces are as follows:-
++++++++++++++++++
Further to our demo on 3rd April, with Peter Barker, Peter has now completed this painting. ‘Moorings at Thornham and can be viewed on his web site peterbarkerpaintings.blogspot.co.uk. It’s very special and has been chosen to be part of the Royal Society of Marine Artists Exhibition at the Barn Gallery, Patchings Art Centre from 13th May to 25th June, 2017. The blog not only describes how the additional work was completed but also shows other recent work and a wonderful illustrated tale of how he rescued a swan and returned it to its mate, a real Ahh moment. A recommended read.

Hope you enjoyed the May demo with Ernie Butler, learning the seven points when drawing and the use of mixed media.
Our next demonstration will be on the 5th June when we welcome Stephen Martyn who will demonstrate a street scene using the medium of watercolour. I am sure you water colourists will enjoy watching this challenge.

If any watercolourists are interested in a 5 day painting break, 5th-9th March 2018 in Bournemouth with Maryln Allis, Joe Dowden and Jake Winkle, please contact me and I will forward details on to you.

Kate Paskin
++++++++++++++++++

I expect many of you are now getting out into the countryside etc and trying to tackle your gardens. Everything is getting quite green and maybe we are thinking about taking our paints outside to capture some of this beauty. With that in mind I hope to arrange a venue for those interested to paint "en plein air" in Ferry Meadows on Friday, 16th June, subject to weather of course. Exact details to follow.

There has been no change or sales at the permanent exhibition at the Thorpe Hall cafe since my last report, which is a bit disappointing. Perhaps things will pick up as we head towards high summer. I still intend to have a painting day there in the gardens on Friday, 14th July. For those interested to join me, the more the merrier, please meet in the entrance courtyard by 10.00am.

The opportunity to paint the CPSO at rehearsals has again commenced for their next concert. Just to remind those interested, they take place at The Voyager school. The dates are the 23rd May and 6th & 13th June. You need to be set up by 7.15pm. I shall endeavour to be there most sessions. The actual concert takes place on Saturday, 17th June at 7.30pm and comprises a screening of the 1916 documentary film "The Battle of the Somme" with live orchestral accompaniment  with a new score by the UK composer Laura Rossi. This is to commemorate the 100th anniversary of the battle. Same arrangement to purchase tickets applies as previously advised.

If anyone wishes to contact me regarding any of the above, please either ring me on 01733 264071 or email: phil@hemsley.uk.com.

Finally I would like to refer to the new exhibition venue at The Key Theatre and congratulate those committee members who worked so hard to put it together.

Best wishes to you all.  Phil Hemsley

++++++++++++++++++
If any member can help at our annual exhibition at St Johns, either during the preview evening (selling raffle tickets, or dishing up the wine), during the exhibition itself (particularly if you are not exhibiting yourself), or even at monthly meetings (for example helping with tea and coffee) please contact someone on the committee. 

The society would be very grateful for any prizes donated for the preview evening of our annual exhibition. Please bring them along to the hand in evening, or on the preview evening night. These will be much appreciated.

Best wishes

John Bailey
Chairman, Peterborough Art Society
